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Minutes of the Meeting of the 

Policy & Scrutiny Committee
12th February 2020
Present:
Councillors:
D Watson (Chair), S Allan, M Cullum





B Duke, A Higgs, J Tasker, K Swinburn (sub)
Officer: 
A Hopkins Clerk to the Council


Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 




Cllrs S Swinburn (sub K Swinburn)



Members of the Public: 0



Other Councillors Present: D Barton, D Bolton, G Fox, W Weir, D Doherty








S Swinburn (arrived during meeting)


205/19

Declarations of interest

a. 
To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of 
the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify 
the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
There were none.
b. 
To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.
There were none.

206/19
Monthly Finance Approvals
a) To approve the Schedule of Payments

Item 1 was queried and this was confirmed as addition prints of leaflets following Illuminate that was paid for out of the Arts Council grant.

Proposed 
B Duke

                      Seconded 
A Higgs
b) To approve Bank Reconciliation
Proposed 
B Duke
Seconded 
A Higgs
Resolved

That the Schedule of Payments and the Bank Reconciliation be approved.

207/19
Cemetery & Allotment Fees 

The Clerk presented a revised set of fees.

The Cemetery charges were proposed to be increased by 1% and rounded, in line with the precept increase.


Allotment fees were proposed to be increased by £2.00 on each charge.


A comparison of fees had been undertaken last year and this would be done again next year to check how prices compare locally.


Cllr Cullum, seconded by Cllr Allan, proposed that the charges be adopted and all were in favour.

Resolved

That the cemetery and allotment fees as presented be implemented from 1st Aril 2020.
208/19

Climate Emergency 


Cllr Tasker had raised the issue of environmental issues and the need to consider how ITC operates.

Discussions were held on issues that ITC needs to consider, including:

· Electric Vehicles

· Use of plastic cups

· Printing

· Recycling

· Going paperless

It was agreed that the Clerk undertakes an assessment of ITC’s impact on the environment with the view to a policy being created.
209/19

Civic Roofing Quotation 


The Clerk had seen various roofers over the last few months.

All had recommended that the flat roof could be fixed with a major refit and had steered away from a pent roof option.


A quote had been received that was deemed appropriate, this included re-boarding, several layers of felt and creating inclines to move the water.


The clerk was asked to discuss with NELC Building Control and finalise a plan for the Town Council to approve.


